Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for December 17, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

December 17, 2008
Berks County Commissioner Christian Leinbach

Commissioner Leinbach was present to explain to the Board what was going on with the County. He stated that the budget was passed with no tax increase. He said that the County was prepared to buy the East Penn Rail line if necessary. He explained that it would be abandoned if the County did nothing. Commissioner Leinbach said that all road projects were on hold except for bridges, however, the Commissioners are going to fight for the Rt. 222 North extension. He stated that the prison expansion was killed but they were rethinking the community re-entry center. He stated that the new digital communications system was on hold and the County was looking at ways to upgrade now. 
The study on policing resources should be out in January and the County would be looking at ways to improve efficiency. Mr. Yanos asked if the County could give the Township guidance on getting money promised by the new administration. Mr. Leinbach stated that projects need to be 6 to 12 months out from start date to qualify. Mr. Weller asked if the fire companies will be able to upgrade the communications system without a lot of cost. Mr. Leinbach stated that they are aware of the situation and are working on a solution. He stated that the County is working on building relationships between businesses and their respective fire companies by getting businesses to join their fire companies and support their employees who volunteer in the fire company. Mr. Gokey explained where Amity’s taxes are used; he asked where the county spends their tax money. Mr. Leinbach stated the two largest expenditures are public safety and the court system. He also said Human Services is a large expenditure. 
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The December 17, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chair
Kim McGrath, Vice Chair (arrived at 8:25PM)
Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS- None
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of December 3, 2008. Motion passed 4-0.   Mr. Yanos asked if a police car had been posted at Maplewood Drive. The Chief replied they had not. 
FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Gokey, to approve the following disbursements:



Disbursements:
$  74,805.54 General Fund




$  27,960.12 Sewer Fund

$204,482.07 EDU Fund 

$    1,601.66 Liquid Fuels 

$308,849.39 Total  

      
Transfer from Sewer fund $95,172.00
with the exception of the check for Rob Stewart in the amount of $2831.00 Motion passed 4-0. 
The Treasurer’s report and the Tax Collector’s report for November were presented to the Board. 
FIRE COMPANIES REPORT 
Monarch Fire Company representatives reported they responded to 33 calls last month, 28 of them in Amity. The next Steak and Shrimp night would be January 3. 
PLANNING COMMISSION

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the 90-day extension for Lynn Readinger’s subdivision. Motion passed 4-0.  
Scott Miller, of Stackhouse Bensinger, presented the Board with phase I of the Ambulatory Care Facility for Reading Hospital. He stated that they were working with the Township on the E & S issues along Tollgate Road. They were requesting two waivers: for preliminary/final plan approval, and for landscaping waivers to increase visibility for emergency services. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to grant the waivers. Motion passed 4-0.

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to grant preliminary/final plan approval conditioned upon items #9, 11, 12, 13,  and items # 5 and 6 under stormwater management in LTL’s review letter dated December 10, 2008; and conditioned upon execution of the municipal improvements agreement, the financial security agreement and submission of the letter of credit; and to approve the authorization of the appropriate officer to execute the agreements. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos asked when the plan was originally submitted. Mr. Miller stated it was submitted 75 days ago. 
Mr. Weber stated that Bertagna’s consultant stated that they were withdrawing their plan and that the Planning Commission never formally accepted the plan for review. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to acknowledge the acceptance of the withdrawal of the plan by resolution. 

EDAC 

None
EAC 

Mr. Stepp reported that the EAC was requesting the back page of upcoming newsletters. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to adopt Resolution -08-21 for the 2009 Budget as presented. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Stepp objected to approving the administrative raises included with the Resolution. Mr. Yanos stated that they were discussed in the budget sessions. Mr. Gokey stated that the Board does not spend money foolishly and that the raises are warranted. Mr. Rauscher, of Old Swede Road, stated that the percentage raise was not unreasonable and that the staff was worth it. Motion passed 4-0. 
The Amity AC Lease was presented to the Board for comment. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve Resolution 08-22 Municipal Waste Resolution requiring and regulating waste haulers and requiring property owners to have proof of contracting with a hauler. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve Resolution 08-23 accepting the streets in Sunset Knoll into the Township’s roadway system. Motion passed 5-0.
ENGINEER’S REPORT 

Mr. Weber presented his report on weight limits on Maplewood Drive. His study determined that in order to have a 20 year pavement life, there should be a 5 ton weight limit on Maplewood Drive, except for local deliveries. West Postal Road does not need a weight limit. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the Solicitor to draft an ordinance imposing the weight limit on Maplewood Drive. Motion passed 5-0. It was pointed out that the ordinance could be adopted when the construction on 662/422 was further along. Mr. Yanos asked how this would be enforced. The Chief stated that the police would have to coordinate with Exeter Township to use their scales. 
The DFT buffering was discussed. Mr. Weller stated he would contact the owners of the property and have them come in to talk to the Manager to see what could be done to improve the buffering. 

The Manager stated he had received a request to have Walnut Lane turned back to the property owners. Mr. Yanos stated he would like to have the Solicitor investigate the process of abandonment. After further discussion, the Board decided to take no action on the request. 
(Mrs. McGrath stepped out of the room)
NEW BUSINESS

Resolution 08-16 Per Capita Tax   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the Resolution. Motion passed 4-0. 
Resolution 08-17 Earned Income Tax    Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the Resolution. Motion passed 4-0.  (Mrs. McGrath returned)
Resolution 08-18 Police Pension Contributions Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the Resolution. Motion passed 5-0. 
Resolution 08-19 Real Estate Tax Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the Resolution. Motion passed 5-0.
Resolution 08-20 Transfer Tax  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the Resolution. Motion passed 5-0. 
Advertising for the Reorganization Meeting  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the advertising of the reorganization meeting.  Motion passed 5-0. 

Millard Right of Way Payment Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the payment for the right of way for the Monocacy Creek Interceptor. Motion passed 5-0. 

Stewart EDU Refund  It was determined that the Stewarts did not pay an EDU, so therefore, would not be refunded for an EDU but may be entitled to a frontage assessment refund. The Staff will research. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon  reported that the Forest Stewardship Meeting may be delayed. Mr. Yanos stated that this committee was formed to have one purpose which was to hire a forester to prepare a plan for Monocacy Hill. Once that was accomplished the committee would be dissolved. He asked Mae Ann Rehrer to convey the Board’s thanks to the committee for their work. 
The Manager reported that Route 82 was now SR2082. Rt. 345 would be extended and run parallel to Rt. 724 and extend to Rt. 422. 
Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to waive the SMO inspection fee for the Amity AC. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint Bogia Engineering to perform the Act 209 study. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Lyon  reported that there had been some minor flooding at the sewer plan because of the rain and frozen ground. 
The Manager reported that the temporary lease agreement with the Heritage Society is set to expire on December 31, 2008. Mr. Miller is requesting that the lease be extended to June 30, 2010 when the grants expire. After discussion the Board decided to take no action. 
Chief of Police  

The Chief reported that there will be three phases of Smooth Operator enforcement next year. He stated that they will coordinate with the State Police on speed enforcement. 
Supervisors

Mrs. McGrath moved to disburse the contribution to the Historic Preservation Trust as budgeted. Mr. Stepp seconded. Motion passed 4-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. 
Mr. Yanos stated he was proud of the Board and thought they did a good job this year. 

Mr. Gokey stated that it had been an honor to serve as Chair this past year. He felt it had been very productive. He stated that the HC rezoning would be very beneficial when the economy turns around. Mr. Gokey stated that there were two commercial establishments under construction that will bring in lots of tax dollars to the Township and School District. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Denis Eidell of 117 Maplewood Drive wanted to know why he was being charged for new curbing. He felt his existing curbing was just fine. The Board stated that they would take it under advisement. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was recessed to executive session for personnel issues at 9:55PM on motion by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Yanos and duly passed. 

The meeting reconvened at 10:06 PM. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the administrative raises as submitted. Motion passed 4-1. Mr. Stepp opposed. 
The meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 10:08 on a motion by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Yanos. Motion passed 5-0. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

